
Programme Report on Faculty Development Programme (FDP) 

on ‘AI Tools for Research’ 

 

Date: 25th January 2025 

         No. of participants: 28  

The Faculty Development Programme (FDP) on "AI Tools for Research" was held on 25th 

January 2025 in the Computer Science lab, aimed at enhancing the research capabilities of the faculty 

by providing insights into the integration of Artificial Intelligence (AI) tools. The event saw active 

participation from the academic community, fostering an atmosphere of innovation and learning. 

The programme commenced with a warm welcome by Mr. Munafar Kappil, the UGC 

Librarian and  chaired by Dr. Haseeb V.V., the Coordinator of the IQAC (Internal Quality Assurance 

Cell), who shared his thoughts on how the adoption of AI tools is crucial in improving the overall 

research output.  

The event was officially inaugurated by Mr. K.S. Musthafa, Principal in Charge, who 

delivered a thought-provoking speech, emphasizing the need for institutions to integrate modern 

technologies like AI into their research activities. The event was further graced by the felicitation of 

Dr. Shameer A.P., Chairman of the NAAC Steering Committee.  

The highlight of the day was the session handled by Mr. Jasimudheen, UGC Librarian at St. 

Stephen College, Uzhavoor, MG University. As the resource person, Mr. Jasimudheen provided an in-

depth presentation on the various AI tools available for research purposes. His session covered AI-

powered tools for data analysis, literature review, content generation, and citation management, 

offering practical insights into how these tools can be seamlessly integrated into the research process. 

The resource person also discussed the ethical considerations when using AI tools and the potential 

challenges faced by researchers. 

After the resource person’s presentation, an interactive session followed, where participants 

were encouraged to ask questions and engage in discussions. This allowed the faculty to share their 

experiences and concerns regarding the adoption of AI tools in their own research projects. The 

discussion provided valuable feedback and demonstrated a collective eagerness to embrace AI 

technologies in academic research. 

The programme concluded with a formal vote of thanks by Mrs Shasni N and  Dr. Haseeb 

V.V. concluded the session by stressing the importance of continuous learning and adaptation of 

emerging technologies to enhance the quality and effectiveness of research within the institution. 

 Outcome and Feedback 

The participants' feedback was overwhelmingly good. Many faculty members expressed 

enthusiasm for adopting AI tools into their own research projects and valued the practical insights 

shared throughout the event. The FDP achieved its goal of raising awareness and giving hands-on 

expertise about AI tools that are transforming research processes. 

In closing, the FDP on AI Tools for Research was a resounding success, and the organising 

committee expressed their commitment to hosting future events that will continue to foster academic 

excellence and technological adoption. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 


